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N ew Officers And 

Board Members 
At the annual meeting, DR. GEORGE J. RACE 

('47) became the President of the Alumni Association 
and DR. DOYLE W. FERGUSON ('44) was chosen 
as President-elect. 

Other new officers are DR. JOAN WINDMILLER 
('58) Secretary-Treasurer and DR. NORMAN M. 
KAPLAN ('54) Editor of the Newsletter. DR. CHEST­
ER E. COOK ('45) immediate past President of the 
Association became Chairman of the Board of Trus­
tees. Two new members were elected to the Board -
DR. ARCH D. CARSON ('48) and DR. CHARLES 
B. MULLINS ('58). Each served as President of his 
class and will be planning for their 10 and 20 year 
reunion in 1968. 

These new officers are busy people and we are 
proud that they are willing to take the time to serve 
our School through the Alumni Association. Dr. Race 
is Pathologist-in-Chief at Baylor Medical Center in 
Dallas. He holds membership in 19 medical and scien-

tific societies and is the author of numerous research 
publications. 

Dr. Ferguson has just com­
pleted a term as President of 
the Dallas County Medical 
Soicety. He is a member of 
the first class of graduates 
from Southwestern and will 
serve as Alumni President 
during our 25th Anniversary 
year. After many years as a 
practitioner in Dallas. He is 
now serving as Medical Di­
rector of Blue Cross-Blue 
Shield. 

Both Dr. Windmiller and 
Dr. Kaplan are full time 

Dr. George J. R ace members of the Southwestern 
faculty, Joan in the Depart­
ment of Pediatrics and Nor­

man in the Department of Medicine. Dr. Carson is 
in general practice in Big Spring, while Dr. Mullins 
is on a year's leave of absence from the Department 
of Medicine to study at the National Heart Institute 
in Bethesda, Maryland. 

The End of Another Year 
On Monday, June 5, commencement exercises 

marked the end of another year - the 24th - for 
Southwestern. 

It was a good year -
Our student body has performed in an outstanding 

manner during the past year and has achieved a 
number of academic distinctions. 

And, another outstanding group of 95 young men 
and women received their M.D. degree. Pointing to 
another increasingly important facet of Southwestern's 
teaching role, 6 M.A. degrees and 4 Ph.D. degrees 
were also awarded at the graduation ceremony. 

Our faculty continued to grow and excel. Three 
faculty members - Dr. Hal Weathersby, Dr. John S. 
Chapman and Dr. Vernie Stembridge received special 

recognition, as described within the Newsletter. 
Five faculty members, Dr. M. T. Jenkins, Dr. Jack 

Pritchard, Dr. Donald Seldin, Dr. Robert Stubblefield 
and Dr. Morris Ziff were elected to the Presidency 
of national major medical organizations, giving further 
evidence of the nation-wide esteem in which our 
faculty is held . 

The expansion of physical facilities has continued, 
but never seems to quite keep up with our needs. This 
surely must be a healthy sign - we continued to out­
grow our present facilities - indicating that South­
western is WHERE THE ACTION IS. 

All Alumni can take pride in the accomplishments of 
Southwestern during 1966-67. It was a very good year. 
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Alumni Association Increases Activities 
As the Presidency was passed from Dr. Chester E. 

Cook to Dr. George J. Race, the Alumni Association 
can look back on an outstanding year. New activities 
were conducted along with our on-going work to 
"keep-up" and "in touch" with our almost 2,000 
graduates. 

These new activities included a party for the senior 
class, the presentation of a wallet-sized miniature 
diploma to each graduate and a reception for South­
western Alumni attending the annual Texas Medical 
Association meeting in Dallas. 

On Tuesday evening, May 30th, the entire senior 
class was honored at a party sponsored by the Alumni 
Association. For the first time, we made a special 
effort to show our students that we, as Alumni, are 
proud of them and they, as graduates, are important 
to the future of our school. 

And, again for the first time, Southwestern graduates 
had a place to call their own at the Saturday evening 
"Alumni Hour" during the annual TMA meeting. The 
attendance of almost 100 Alumni made this a great 
beginning for what will surely now be an annual event. 

For putting on both of these outstanding affairs, 
our special thanks go to our new Executive Secretary, 
Mrs. Louise B. Hipp, who is mainly responsible for 
the "new look" of our Association and we're delighted 
to have her with us. 

Alumni Awards Seven Scholarships 
During 1966, the Alumni awarded $1,750.00 in 

Scholarships to seven students, chosen by the Assistant 
Dean for Student Affairs on the basis of scholastic 
achievement and need . This money is obtained from 
your membership dues. Recipients of these Scholar­
ships were: CHARLES M. REINERT, Sophomore, 
Denver City; MICHAEL JARRETT, Senior, Big 
Spring; MILTON DEAN HARRIS, Junior, Dallas ; 
MARTHA ANN ANDERSON, Freshman, Arp ; WIL­
LIAM J . KRIPPNER, Freshman, Dallas ; WILLIAM 
J. MORTON, Freshman, Dallas ; M. MICHAEL 
SHABOT, Freshman, Houston. 

The Scholarship Fund is $1 ,000 per year. However, 
due to a deficit in funds in 1965, only one scholarship 
of $250.00 was awarded. Last year, with an increase 
in paid memberships from 376 to 561, funds were 
available for these seven awards. If more Alumni pay 
their dues, we will he able to continue and to increase 
our Scholarship awards. 

Faculty in the News 
1967 Marchman Award Winner 

DR. JOHN S. CHAPMAN, Assistant Dean and 
Professor of Internal Medicine, was chosen for the 
Marchman Award presented by the Dallas Southern 
Clinical Society each year at its annual meeting. The 
Marchman Award, created in 1941 , is bestowed on a 
Dallas physician "who has merited recognition for 
outstanding research or contribution to the advance­
ment of medicine." Dr. Chapman, immediate past Pres­
ident of the American Thoracic Society, and Past 
President of the Dallas Area Tuberculosis Association, 
also serves as Area Consultant to the V. A. Hospital 
System. Dr. Chapman has contributed more than 75 
publications to scientific literature. Long interested in 
the Alumni program, he has served as Faculty Advisor 
for many years and edited the "Sou'wester" until 
recent months. 

Stembridge Presented Top Award 

DR. VERNIE A. STEMBRIDGE, Professor of 
Pathology, was recently chosen for the coveted Cald­
well Award by the Texas Society of Pathologists. The 
award is named for the late Dr. George T. Caldwell, 
prominent Texas pathologist, and is the highest honor 
bestowed by the state organization. Dr. Stembridge 
joined the faculty in 1959, advanced to full professor 
in 1961 and was recently named Chairman of the 
Department. 

Piper Foundation Award 

DR. HAL T. WEATHERSBY, Associate Professor 
of Anatomy was recently chosen from among the 
ranks of college and university faculties in Texas as 
one of the ten PIPER PROFESSORS. The Piper 
Award is in recognition of teaching excellence and 
other forms of scholarly achievement. Dr. Weathersby 
came to Southwestern in 1953 from Tulane. 
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Personals 
DR. JAY P. SANFORD, Professor of Internal 

Medicine, is the new President-Elect of The American 
Federation for Clinical Research. DR. MILFORD 0. 
ROUSE new AMA President, received an honorary 
doctor df laws degree from Baylor School of Dentistry 
at their commencement May 29. Dr. Rouse was a 
founder of our own Alumni Association, and is a 
Clinical Professor of Medicine at the School. DR. 
ROBERT LEON, Professor of Psychiatry at South­
western, has been named Chairman of the Department 
of Psychiatry at the new Medical School at San 
Antonio. MRS. PATTY O'NEILL STAPP ('47) long 
time Associate Professor and Acting Chairman of 
the Department of Medical Art will resign as of July 
31 and will retire to their farm in Arkansas. DR. A. J. 
GILL will remain with the School as Professor of 
Pathology. 

Minnie L. Maffett Scientific Fellowship Fund 
DELORES MAE HUTTO CARRUTH, M.D. ('63) 

has been awarded $6,500 for an 18 month postdoctor­
ate study in Neonatology under DR. JACOB L. KAY, 
Ass't. Prof. of Pediatrics. Dr. Carruth is the first gradu­
ate of Southwestern chosen for this highly coveted 
award, which is accumulated through voluntary con­
tributions of some 9,000 members of the Texas Federa­
tion of Business & Professional Women. 

Alumni Appointments to the Faculty 
Alumni who have been appointed to the faculty for 

the 1967-68 school year are: DR. EUGENE R. BUM­
PASS ('57) Instructor in Psychiatry; DR. DOMAN 
KEELE ('53) Associate Professor of Pediatrics; DR. 
ROBERT PUTNAM ('62) Instructor in Pathology; 
DR. EDWIN SEAMAN ('60) Assistant Professor of 
Pathology; DR. DONALD W. ALEXANDER. ('58) 
Assistant Professor of Otolaryngology and Chatrman 
of the Department; DR. IV AN E. DANHOF ('62) a~­
vanced from Assistant to Associate Professor of Physi­
ology; DR. ANN HUGHES ('59) advance? from In­
structor to Assistant Professor of Psychtatry; DR. 
MALCOM 0. PERRY ('55) advanced from Assistant 
to Associate Professor of Surgery. 

IN lliELl10RIAM 
RAY W. STANLEY, 45 died of cancer on 

January 27, 1967 in Dim mit, Texas. Dr_. Stanley 
received his M.D. from Southwestern m 1959. 
Prior to his move to Dimmitt in 1963, Dr. Stan­
ley practiced in San Antonio and Houston. Dr. 
Stanley is survived by his wife, two sons and a 
daughter. 

Dallas Philanthropist Succumbs 

KARL ST. JOHN HOBLITZELLE, one of 
the organizers and Chairman of ~he B<;>ard _of t~e 
Southwestern Medical FoundatiOn died m his 
sleep on March 8, 1967 at the age of 87. L?~g 
noted for his philanthropies and selfless civic 
works, Mr. Hoblitzelle donated the land for the 
University of Texas Medical School. The Karl 
Hoblitzelle Clinical Science Center was named 
in his honor. 

ALUMNI NEWS 
JOE DIBRELL HEATH, M.D. ('45) is on a two 

month tour of service in Vietnam, under the AMA 
Volunteer Physicians for Vietnam Program. This pro­
gram, administered by the AMA and financed ~y the 
U. S. Agency for International Development, IS de­
signed to supply medical care for civilians. Of the 
approximately 1,000 Vietnames.e physicians, nearly 
900 are in the armed forces, leavmg only about 100 to 
care for 16 million people. Dr. Heath is a general 
practitioner in Kermit, Texas. 

JOSEPH M. WHITE ('47) has been named Dean 
of the Medical Faculty of the University of Oklahoma. 
Dr. White, formerly Associate Dean, will also retain 
the position of Associate Director of the Medical Cen­
ter. 

CHARLES F. PELPHREY, M.D. (M '44) was re­
cently installed as President of the Trav.is C~mnty Medi­
cal Society. Dr. Pelphrey, a patholopst~ IS a ~artner 
in the Clinical Pathology Laboratones m Austm. 

HERBERT M. HINCKLEY, M.D. ('53) has moved 
back to Dallas from Buena Vista, Va. and is associated 
with The Chester Clinic. 

ROGER C. TROUP, M.D. ('47) A note from 
wife Natalie says he's the only doctor in the County 
(Walsh, Colo.) and has difficulty getting time off. 
Their oldest son, a baby when Roger. was a student 
at SMS, is now in his 2nd year of medical school. All 
total they have 6 children. "Perhaps we can grow our 
own extra doctor for the community," says Natalie. 

JAMES H. BEARDEN, M.D. ('61)- wife Mary 
writes that Dr. Bearden has recently traveled for two 
months on a tropical medicine fellowship tour of 
Central America. He is in his 2nd year of research and 
teaching on a gastroenter?logy fellows~ip ~t the Uni­
versity of Arkansas Medical Center m Little Rock, 
Ark. 

JESSE HAMILTON DICKSON, M.D. ('59) is 
presently a Fellow at Cornell in orthopedics. Jul~ ~0 
will find him in practice at the Kelsey-Seybold Chmc, 
Houston, Texas. 

HERMAN I. MAY, JR. ('64) is currently at 
the U.S. Naval Hospital at Camp LeJeune in North 
Carolina. At the end of June, he is headed back to 
Shreveport, La. for a residency in surgery. 

WILLIAM E. MONK, M.D. ('63) is now located in 
a clinic with ten other doctors as a general practitioner 
in Chula Vista, Calif. 

FELIX VENDRELL, M.D. ('48) is a resident in 
Irradiation Therapy, while wife Doris, M.D. ('49) is 
a resident in Pathology at Baylor in Dallas 

DONALD R. PAYNE, M.D. ('62) is in residency 
at Georgetown University in Washington, D. C. 

Among Our Alumni in the Armed Services 
ARMY CAPT. ROY E . SPENCER, M.D. ('65) 

is with the 542nd Medical Company located near 
Qui Nhon, Vietnam. His wife, Carolyn, lives in Irv­
ing, Texas. JACK C. FITZPATRICK, M.D. ('46) was 
recently promoted to colonel and serves as Chief_ of 
the Nuclear Energy Division in the U.S. Army Medical 
Research and Development Command. He is married 
to the former Mary Evelyn Brown, who was a class­
mate as SMS. BERT M. FRANKS, M.D. ('60) has 

(Continued on Page 8) 



Scenes from the 1967 Reunion 

On the left, DR. CHESTER E. COOK, outgoing 
President, is saying "Progress is not automatic, and 
if we expect to maintain Alumni relations, enlarge 
our news media, and aspire to anything greater, we 
must have greater financial support. Now, men, the 
time has come for all good things to come to an 
end . . . the time has come to INCREASE THE 
DUES! " The membership voted unanimously to in­
crease the dues to $10.00 annually. DR. JOE COBB 
('47) (center) tells of all the gray that's crept into 
the hair of the Class of '47- except for those who've 
lost it all! DR. JERRY SIMS ('57) (lower left) reports 
that all members of the Class of '57 have finally finished 
their internships. DR. MILTON DAVIS (lower center) , 
first President of the Association, is obviously pleased 
with the turnout for the reunion (150 registered) as he 
chats with DEAN GILL. DR. RAY SIMPSON (lower 
right), who came in from Alton, Ill. , is a bit surprised 
to see DR. SYLVAN STOOL, now living in Merion 
Station, Pa., in Dallas- of all places! Both graduates 
of the Class of '47 traveled a combined 4,276 miles to 
renew friendships. 

_. ... .. 
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v 



\) 

The members of the Classes 
of 1947 and 1957. (Anyone 
who correctly identifies them 
will receive an entire wall of 
the old Freshman Lecture Hall 
shack - broken windows in­
cluded!) 

Alumni Day Activities 

A new twist to the annual reunion and dinner-dance 
was added this year. On Sunday afternoon, March 12, 
a special assembly and tour of the School was held 
for Alumni. DEAN GILL gave a sparkling summary 
of the amazing progress of our School, starting with 
the faculty of 16 in 1943 holding classes in the pre­
fab barracks between Old Parkland and the railroad 
tracks to the present faculty of 197 with property 
valued at over $15 MILLION. 

Thereafter, a tour of the School was conducted by 

SAMA representatives, featuring the research lab­
oratories of the clinical departments. 

At the evening banquet, DR. FRANK HARRISON 
presented a plaque to DR. A. J. GILL on behalf of the 
Alumni. The plaque was inscribed: "To Atticus James 
Gill, M.D. whose stabilizing influence and leadership 
as Dean, 1955-1967 was a major contribution to the 
rapid growth of the University of Texas Southwestern 
Medical School, with grateful appreciation from the 
Alumni." 



THE BUILDING PROGRAM 
There continues to be a great deal of interest in the 

developing building program for the medical school. 
As most of you will remember, the Basic Science 
Building (the Edward H . Cary Basic Science Hall) 
was completed in 1955, the Clinical Science Building 
(the Karl Hoblitzelle Clinical Science Center) was com­
pleted in 1958, and the Dan Danciger Research Cen­
ter (which establishes the final link between the medical 
school and Parkland Hospital) was occupied in 1965. 
While these basic structures have provided the essential 
permanent space for the developing medical school, the 
rapid expansion of programs and personnel have made 
it increasingly necessary to add still more. Perhaps the 
greatest and most urgem need at the present time is 
further office and laboratory space for the expanding 
basic science faculty. While this need is of first priority 
and very urgent, it should be pointed out that certain 
of the clinical departments are already greatly crowded 
and in need of larger facilities. 

A new department, Neurology, was organized in 
1966 and became operational on July 1 with the 
arrival of Dr. David Daly, Professor and Chairman of 
the Department of Neurology. 

In order to plan for the expanding requirements, a 
facul ty committee has been working for many months 
with the consulting architects on the basic plans for a 
new building, tentatively designated as the Basic Science 
Laboratory Building. Simultaneously, another faculty 
committee has reached advanced planning stages for 
the new library building, to be known as the Fred 
Florence Biomedical Information Center. 

In the long-range planning for the development of 
the Medical Center site it has also been realized that 
expansion of student teaching facilities will soon be 
necessary, as increases in enrollment seem to be in­
evitable. The consulting architects have prepared a 
long-range site plan which includes, in addition to the 
specific buildings mentioned above, an Administration 
Building, a Student Teaching Building, a Graduate 
Center which will include an auditorium and other 
related facilities, and extensive remodeling of large 
segments of the present Basic Science Building. At 
some time in the evolution of the Medical Center, 
major additional parking facilities will be required. 

The site plan committee has long recommended a 
student housing program and this should be a project 
for the near future. In many respects it may be possible 
to move more rapidly in this area since it is quite likely 
that financing for student housing would be more quick­
ly available than for certain other aspects of the de­
velopmental plan. 

The Skillern Student Union has proved to be a most 
welcome addition to the Medical Center. The building 
is extensively used and fills a long-felt need. One of 
our great deficiencies continues to be adequate food 
service for the Medical Center and efforts are being 
made to plan a more effective means to provide 
essential food services. 

Much has been done, but much remains to be done. 
The strong support of Central Administration and the 
Board of Regents made it possible to foresee a sequence 
of carefully planned physical plant additions which will 
go far toward enabling us to realize our desire to be 
among the outstanding medical institutions. 

Special Honors Received by 1967 
Graduates 

Each year, certain members of the graduating class 
are chosen for awards and honors given for academic 
excellence and those special characteristics that mark 
an outstanding student. 

The highest award for a senior student, the Ho Din 
Award of the Southwestern Medical Foundation, was 
shared this year by WILLIAM LARKIN BERRY of 
Gilmer, Texas and JONAS EDWARD ROSENTHAL, 
JR. of San Antonio. Both Drs. Berry and Rosenthal 
had received Dallas County Medical Society Scholar­
ships and Dr. Berry had also been awarded the Roche 
Laboratories Award as the outstanding junior student. 

The Dallas-Ft. Worth Obstetrics and Gynecologic 
Society Award for the outstanding student in Obstet­
rics and Gynecology went to BENNIE WARD LANE 
of Coleman, Texas. 

Oher students who received special honors were: 
LARRY GENE DOSSEY, Minnie L . Maffett Scholar­
ship; HERBERT SIDNEY SALOMON, Pfizer Lab­
oratories Scholarship; BARRY NEIL SILBERG, Phi 
Delta Epsilon Fraternity Scholarship, and WILLIAM 
KENNARD RUNDELL, JR. the St. Paul Hospital 
J.O.S. Holt General Practice Scholarship. 

The following students were elected to ALPHA 
OMEGA ALPHA: 

GEORGE NELSON ARMSTRONG, JR., FRITZ 
ENGEL BARTON, JR., WILLIAM LARKIN 
BERRY, GEORGE THOMAS BOYETT, JR., SAM­
UEL YANDELL DORFMAN, JR., THOMAS 
DANIEL EASLEY, VICTOR ENGENE HUDMAN, 
JOHN PATRICK KINNEY, BENNIE WARD LANE, 
JERRY SPRUCE LEHMANN, JAN ERNEST LOU­
DERMILK, EARL BERTRAM MATTHEW, ROD­
ERICK MATHEW NUGENT, JR., THOMAS ED­
WARD RADER, JONAS EDWARD ROSENTHAL, 
JR., and ROBERT MARTIN SPECTOR. 

Student Research Forum Papers 
Student Research Forum Papers 

Another honor was given to four graduates for 
having presented Student Research Forum papers. This 
forum is held every year for the presentation of out­
standing research work performed by students during 
summer fellowships in various departments at the 
School. The four students were: 

JAMES MICHAEL ATKINS, JAN ERNEST 
LOUDERMILK, JAMES WILLIAM HAMMOND, 
JR. , and JOHN WALTER LANIUS. 

Other Awards 
Other Awards 

ROBERT HAMILTON SMALLEY received the 
American Academy of Dental Medicine Award. 
GEORGE THOMAS BOYETT, JR., THOMAS ED­
WARD RADER, BENNIE WARD LANE and 
THOMAS DANIEL EASLEY received the Lange 
Medical Publications Book Award. ROBERT MAR­
TIN SPECTOR and EARL BERTRAM MATTHEW 
received the Merck and Company Book Award. The 
C. V. Mosby Company Book Award went to five 
senior students-GEORGE NELSON ARMSTRONG, 

(Continued on Page 8) 
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1967 Graduates Scatter for Internships 
As a new service to our Alumni, we will, each year, publish the list of graduates 

by the locale of their intership. Thereby, Alumni in these various places can look 
up the Southwestern graduates and give them a special welcome. Particularly for 
those graduates going to far-away places, personal contact with a fellow Alumnus 
would do much to make the spirit of Southwestern shine on. 

ALABAMA, Birmingham 
UNIVERSITY HOSPITAL & HILLMAN CLINIC 

Patterson Shepard Reaves, Dallas 
ARKANSAS, Little Rock 
ARKANSAS UNIVERSITY HOSPITAL 
John Orist Bell, Aledo, Texas 

CALIFORNIA, Camp Pendleton 
UNITED STATES NAVAL HOSPITAL 

Marvin Alonzo Childers, III, San Antonio 
Los Angeles 

VETERANS ADMINISTRATION HOSPITAL 
Samuel Yandell Dorfman, Jr., Dallas 

Palo Alto 
STANFORD UNIV. AFFILIATED HOSPITAL 

John Patrick Kinney, Corpus Christi 
Stockton 

SAN JOAQUIN GENERAL HOSPITAL 
Rex Lee Repass, Dallas 

San Francisco 
LETTERMAN GENERAL HOSPITAL 

Michael Earle Su<~cterth, Dallas 
Sz ' Jose 

SANTA CLAR/L ..:OUNTY HOSPITAL & 
MEDICAL CENTER 

Thomas Lafayette Thornton, Dallas 
COLORADO, Denver 
FITZSIMONS GENERAL HOSPITAL 

Daniel Anthony Dotson, Dallas 
DIS1RICT OF COLUMBIA, Washington 

GEORGE WASHINGTON UNIV.­
D.C. GENERAL HOSPITAL 
Truett Layton Maddox, Jr., El Paso 

WALTER REED GENERAL HOSPITAL 
Anthony Marie Truchard, Cat Spring, Texas 

FLORID A, Gainesville 
WILLIAM A. SHANDS TEACHING HOSPITAL & 
CLINICS 

Earl Bertram Matthew, Yoakum, Texas 
Miami 

JACKSON MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 
Thomas Shelton Powers, Marshall, Texas 

GEORGIA, Atlanta 
GRADY MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 
William Darrell Willerson, Jr. , San Antonio 

HAW All, Honolulu 
TRIPLER GENERAL HOSPITAL 

James William Hammond, Jr., Houston 
ILLINOIS, Chicago 

ST. JOSEPH HOSPITAL 
Ronald Howard Goldberg, Dallas 

LOUISIANA, New Orleans 
SOUTHERN BAPTIST HOSPITAL 

Byron LaBurt Howard, Jr., Hawkins, Texas 
CHARITY HOSPITAL OF LA. TULANE UNIVERSITY 
George Werckle, Jr., San Antonio 

MASSACHUSETTS, Boston 
NEW ENGLAND MEDICAL CENTER HOSPITALS 

Robert Michael Naylor, Wichita Falls 
MISSISSIPPI, Jackson 

UNIVERSITY HOSPITAL 
Carroll Truett Moore, San Antonio 

NEW MEXICO, Albuquerque 
BERNALILLO COUNTY- INDIAN HOSPITAL 
Arthur Cowan Collins, Houston 
Richard Dennis Davis, Arlington 
Thomas Daniel Easley, Grand Prairie 
Robert Hamilton Smalley, Dallas 

NEW YORK, St. Albans 
U. S. NAVAL HOSPITAL 
Curtis Lee Hitt, Dallas 

New York City 
ST. VINCENT'S HOSPITAL & MEDICAL CENTER 

Ronald Howell Underwood, San Antonio 
NORTH CAROLINA, Chapel Hill 

NORTH CAROLINA MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 
Fritz Engel Barton, Jr. , Ft. Worth 
Abram Morton Eisenstein, San Antonio 
William Thomas Hawkins, Ft. Worth 

OREGON, Portland 
GOOD SAMARITAN HOSPITAL 

Hal Hinton Frazier, Jr., Dallas 
PANAMA CANAL ZONE 

GORGAS HOSPITAL, BALBOA HEIGHTHS 
William Burrows Woods, Jr., San Antonio 

PENNSYLVANIA, Philadelphia 
U.S. NAVAL HOSPITAL 
Curtis Alfred Juhala, Bismarck, North Dakota 

TENNESSEE, Memphis 
CITY OF MEMPHIS HOSPITALS 

Roy Neil Killingsworth, Ozona, Texas 
TEXAS, Dallas 
CHILDRENS MEDICAL CENTER- PARKLAND 
MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 
Stephen Randal Griggs, Wichita Falls 
Wallace Everett Moore, San Antonio 
Wallace Crombie White, Wellesley, Mass. 

BAYLOR UNIVERSITY MEDICAL CENTER 
Paul Borisuk, Dallas 
George Thomas Boyett, Jr., Sour Lake, Texas 

METHODIST HOSPITAL 
Priscilla Marie Burch, Dallas 
James Richard Clark, Jr., Brownsville 
Edward John English, Yankton, South Dakota 
Linda Ruth Loveless Hughes, Denton 
George Walker Sandusky, Bay City, Texas 
Robert Martin Spector, Beaumont, Texas 
Jane Anne Baethe Sandusky, Baytown, Texas 

PARKLAND MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 
George Nelson Armstrong, Jr., Dallas 
James Michael Atkins, Harlingen, Texas 
Don Wayne Berry, Pampa, Texas 
William Larkin Berry, Gilmer, Texas 
Jan Ernest Loudermilk, Dallas 
Roderick Mathew Nugent, Jr., Longview 
Roy Craig Ponder, Port Neches, Texas 
Thomas Edward Rader, Grand Prairie, Texas 
Jonas Edward Rosenthal, Jr., San Antonio Texas 
Herbert Sidney Salomon, Dallas ' 
Josiah Byford Taylor, Houston 

PRESBYTERIAN HOSPITAL 
Cecil Arthur Bradley, Alice, Texas 
Nick Phillip Carter, II, Coppell, Texas 
Richard James Farrer, Greensboro, North Carolina 

ST. PAUL HOSPITAL 
James William Black, Jr., Dallas 
Denis Edward Bowyer, Dallas 
William Kennard Rundell, Jr., Wichita Falls, Texas 
William Richard Weaver, Corpus Christi, Texas 
John Walter Lanius, Dallas 

VETERANS ADMINISTRATION HOSPITAL 
Larry Gene Dossey, Groesbeck, Texas 
John Allen Genung, Wichita Falls, Texas 
John Mcinnes Henderson, Austin 
William Munal Hensley, Dallas 
Victor Eugene Hudman, Post, Texas 

(Continued on Page 8) 



(Continued from Page 7) 
Donald Edward Kaiser, Bishop, Texas 
Jerry Spruce Lehmann, Eden, Texas 
Jerold Dennis Michaelson, Dallas 
William Walker Neal, Houston, Texas 
Joseph Herman Sample, Jr., Dallas 
Charles Lee Sledge, Dallas 
Gary Allen Zelazny, Dallas 

TEXAS, Ft. Worth 
JOHN PETER SMITH HOSPITAL 

Paul Dwight Beery, Jr., Houston 
James Blair Hays, Ballinger, Texas 
Edward Nelson Klein, Beaumont, Texas 
William Donald Littlejohn, Ft. Worth, Texas 
Robert Irving Renouf, Houston, Texas 
Harry Hughes Whipp, Houston, Texas 

San Antonio 
BROOKE GENERAL HOSPITAL 

Donald Morris Hilliard, San Antonio 
ROBERT B. GREEN MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 
Kenneth Lester Farrimond, San Antonio 
Morris Emory Franklin, Jr., Poteet, Texas 
Luis Nino Pena, San Antonio 

UTAH, Salt Lake City 
UNIVERSITY OF UTAH AFFILIATED HOSPITALS 
Franklin Donald Ashdown, Lubbock 
John Kenneth Darby, Dallas 
Bennie Ward Lane, Coleman, Texas 

VIRGINIA, Richmond 
MEDICAL COLLEGE OF VIRGINIA ­
HOSPITAL DIVISION 

John Byrd Arnold, Dallas 
WASHINGTON, Seattle 

SWEDISH HOSPITAL MEDICAL CENTER 
Mark Boughton Lindsay, College Station, Texas 

WISCONSIN, Madison 
UNIVERSITY HOSPITALS 

Barry Neil Silberg, Houston, Texas 

Milwaukee \ MILWAUKEE COUNTY GENERAL HOSPITAL 
William W. ayne Voeller, Temple, Texas 

Alumni in the Armed Services 
(Continued from Page 3) 
recently been promoted to Major in the Air \Force 
and is a pediatrician at the U. S. Air Force Academy. 
DAVID A. EDWARDS, M.D. ('64) was recently 
awarded the Bronze Star Medal for meritorious setvice 
in Vietnam while serving as Chief of Professional 
Services in the 35th TAC Hospital, Da Nang AFB , 
from August 1965 to August 1966. 
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Other Awards 
(Continued from Page 6) 
JR., THOMAS DANIEL EASLEY, VICTOR EU­
GENE HUDMAN, JOHN PATRICK KINNEY, and 
BENNIE WARD LANE. GEORGE NELSON ARM­
STRONG JR., ROY CRAIG PONDER, and BENNIE 
WARD LANE received the 1966 Samuel Shelburne 
Book Award. 

Wedding Bells 

From the Registrar's Office 

BJLUE HANCOCK became MRS. RICHARD 
CANTRALL on April 22, 1967. 

HELP ! 
Whatever Happened to These Alums? 

Please help us find them. 
Carey Joe Batson ('61) 
Edward Thomas Campiglia (M.M.A. '49) 
Martin Harry Chester ('48) 
Marcus B. Dalkowitz ('53) 
Charles Edward Davis ('58) W 
Roberta Cox Edwards (D'44) 
David King Fletcher ('61) 
James Paul Goldsmith ('52) 
Joseph Paul Goldstrich ('64) 
Alfred Hamilton (D'44) 
Malcolm Reid Hammett ('60) 
Homer Harold Hanna ('52) 
Gary Clinton Hutchison ('59) 
Lawrence Richard Jones ('55) 
Pauletta Dreper Killian ('62) 
Ernest Wilson Lanier ('53) 
Juanita Geneva McBeath ('51) 
Larry Joe Matthews ('61) 
John Noble Melvin ('63) 
Mrs. Wm. G. Metsopoulos (M.M.A. '50) 
Johnny Eugene Milner ('57) 
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